
May 9, 2012 

Notice of this meeting having been published in the Antigo Daily Journal and posted at the town hall, 
Mike’s and Bob’s Northern Lights was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Casper Buettner.  Also 
present were Supervisors William Majest and Susan Hawley.  Treasurer Linda Frank and Clerk Mary Lee 
Heise, were also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by all those present. 

The Agenda was approved upon motion by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Majest, 
motion carried. 

Minutes for the April meeting were approved upon motion by Supervisor Majest and seconded by 
Supervisor Hawley, motion carried. 

Linda Frank read the treasurer’s report.  Motion to approve the report was thereafter made by 
Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Majest, motion carried. 

No non-board member business 

Unfinished business:  To adopt the ordinance extending the terms of town board offices by one week.  
Supervisor Hawley made the motion to approve the ordinance.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor 
Majest, motion carried. 

Brenda Unger asked to be on the agenda concerning dog licenses.  She did not show up for the meeting, 
but it is understood from Linda Frank that she may be requesting a contribution for the Humane Society. 

General Building and Plant:  The wiring in the hall office is now complete.  We are hopeful the repair of 
the wiring and breakers, we should have no more issues with the hall electrical service. 

Highway:  Brushing on Sawyer Lake Road is done for now.  Mike Steckbauer will be asked to dig rock 
along Sawyer Lake Road.  Todd Lambert has a mount for the v-plow for the grader, which has been 
discussed, and will probably be purchased in the near future.  Sod has been purchased for around the 
hall which Alex will install.  Alex made a windmill to cover the well pipe by the office door, to prevent 
people from banging their legs against it. 

Fire Department:  letter was read from Ryan Brown regarding his resignation from the fire department. 

Rescue Squad:  Meeting is set for the 14th. 

Recycling Center:  Things are going well.  Spring cleanup has started. 

Cemetery:  Mowing is done.  A new trimmer has been purchased and a new flag has been ordered.  The 
flag will be in place by Memorial Day. 

Correspondence:  Board of Review is set for May 18th at 1:30.  The appropriate certificate has been filed 
with the state showing that we have trained board of review members.  Clerk conference material will 



be reviewed at that time.  A notice to have the septic pumped has been received.  We have until the 20th 
of July. 

Bills submitted for May were approved upon motion by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor 
Majest, motion carried.   

The June meeting will be on the 13th.  (Later changed to the 12th.) 

Motion to adjourn was made by Supervisor Hawley and seconded by Supervisor Majest, motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned 

 


